Autumn Term 2023 Year 6 Parent Newsletter


Welcome to a new year in Year 6. We trust that you all had an enjoyable holiday and are now settling back into the new school routines. The Year 6 class rules reflect the ethos and mission statement of St. Mary’s school. There is an emphasis placed on respect for peers as well as adults. Children are encouraged to work co-operatively with one another and with adults to ensure that they achieve their full potential.
     We will continue using the Thinking Skills: Thinking Hats and Habits of Mind which are incorporated in all lessons. These give children the opportunity to think about different areas of the curriculum focusing on particular channels of thinking. 

In Numeracy, we will be using the objectives set out in the 2014 Curriculum. We ask that you encourage your children to learn and know by heart their multiplication tables and corresponding division facts. It will also be beneficial for your child if you encourage them to explain their learning to you- this could be by asking them what we have been doing in class or getting them to explain how they have solved some of the questions in their maths homework. 
The topic through which Religious Education will be taught this half term is: Beginning with the Church which focuses on the initiation sacraments (Baptism, Communion and Confirmation) and the words, actions and symbols involved in these sacraments. The children will make links between each sacrament and belief and will recognise how the order in which believer receive these sacraments have changed over time.  The children will attend regular masses which you are most welcome to attend.
      During this term, we will be focusing on Explorers. In Literacy, we will focus on a range of genres including: portal stories, adventure stories and a non-fiction unit on famous artists. We will be exploring these different text types and the children will be given the opportunity to write in these styles. Therefore, any extra work on these types of texts at home would be beneficial.


In Science, the topics we will be covering this term are: Our Bodies and Light and Sounds. The History topic which we will be exploring will be Explorers. Children are welcome to bring in any information or artefacts that may help them with their studies.


At present, Year 6 is timetabled for P.E twice a week. These days are Tuesday and Thursday. The children are required to wear a white PE shirt, blue jogging bottoms and black plimsolls. P.E kits cannot be shared/ borrowed from friends or siblings. As before, please ensure that your child wears their full PE kit to school on these days with the exception of footwear which they will change prior to the lesson. 

Homework will be given out on a Monday and should be completed and returned to school on Friday. The homework will be linked to the learning which they children have been doing in the classroom and as a result should be securing understanding. If your child is struggling with any aspect of the homework, Mrs Brennan and Mrs Egboh are available all lunch in order to go over any work with the children and therefore allow them to be successful. Please ensure that your child continues to read each night for at least 20 minutes and that an adult has heard them- this could be in the car on the way to or from school and could be a mix of both them reading aloud to you or silent independent reading to themselves. Their reading record should be signed each night. When commenting, we would be grateful if you could refer to the Assessment Focus Targets that are found in the front of your child’s reading record and ensure they are returned to school each day.


   We hope that your child will have an enjoyable term and we look forward to meeting you all at some point in the future. Meanwhile, should you have any concerns regarding your child, please feel free to speak to us any time after school.                                                                          
Yours sincerely,                                                                                                                                            Mrs C. Brennan and Mrs T. Egboh
